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River Valley Child Development Services 
 

REDUCTION OF STAFF 
 

Effective: September 1, 2013 
 

River Valley Child Development Services, hereinafter referred to as RVCDS, believes 

that when there is a decrease or reduction in funding or enrollment, the primary goal is 

to continue services at the same level of quality. With that in mind, a plan will be 

developed by the Program Director and the Executive Director for reductions in work 

hours, layoff, and/or terminations. 


